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The National Association of Housing and Redevelopment Officials




Executive Board

Monthly Meeting Minutes
September 22, 2016
LifeStation, Union, NJ  
Present:
Joseph Billy, Jr., President

Victor Cirilo, Senior VP 

              
Douglas Dzema, Treasurer

              
Christopher Marra, Recording Secretary

Grace Dekker, Corresponding Secretary 
Gary Centinaro, VP Member Services               

Eric Chubenko, VP, Housing

Janice DeJohn, VP, Professional Development 

Vernon Lawrence, VP, Community Development 

John Mahon, VP, Legislation

David Brown, Trustee 



John Clarke, Trustee

        

Rick Iovine, Trustee

Louis Riccio, Trustee

Sherry Simms, Trustee

Susan Thomas, Trustee 

Ronald Van Rensalier, Trustee

Jack Warren, Trustee



Randy Woods, Trustee



Madeline Cook, Immediate Past President

Bill Snyder, Service Officer

Absent: 
Robert DiVincent, Trustee 

E. Dorothy Carty Daniel, VP, Commissioner – EXCUSED
Richard Keefe, Trustee 

APPROVAL OF THE MEETING MINUTES FROM July21, 2016

Joseph  Billy, Jr. asked for approval of the minutes for July 21. 2016.  Gary Centinaro made a motion to approve the minutes and Victor Cirilo seconded the motion.  Chairperson Billy called for a voice vote.  The minutes were adopted unanimously.

After the approval of the meeting minutes, there entailed a long discussion about sharing a Holiday Party event with NJAHRA.  Grace Dekker, Susan Thomas and Madeline Cook as officers and former officers of NJAHRA lead the conversation.
There was discussion about the pros and cons of a daytime vs. night time event and how it might impact the JIF, since they scheduled their meeting around this event.   At the end Madeline Cook indicated that she had booked a venue for $46 per person with an open bar for December 2, 2016.
Lou Riccio stated that since both NJAHRO Board members and NJAHRA board members would be together at the NJAHRA meeting next week in Atlantic City, they could take some time out on Monday and further discuss other possible options for a combined Holiday Party.

Janice DeJohn then gave a report on NJANHRO November conference scheduled for November 14-16 at the Tropicana.  In addition, a correction was made from statements made at the prior meeting.  Board members would now pay both the registration fee and for the room rental.  It had been previously stated that NJNAHRO would pay for board member’s rooms.  However, as an acknowledgement for board members and other who register for the event, NJNAHRO would hold a cocktail reception at the Top of the Trop.  This venue hold 68 people and all registered for the conference would be invited.  This reception is currently scheduled for Monday night, in order to avoid having it be part of the “circuit” of parties people migrate from during the League of Municipalities – which does not start until Tuesday. 
An update was given on the registration for the HCV training and Lou Riccio indicated that NJNAHRO had paid for 110 badges for the League of Municipalities also to be distributed to anyone who registered for the NJNAHRO Conference.

This year’s conference would end with an annual meeting on Wednesday at lunch and Maria Maio, Field Director, HUD’s Newark office would be the guest speaker at the luncheon.

With no further discussion on the conference, Joseph Billy, Jr. asked for motion on the bill list put forth:  Louis Riccio made a motion to pay the bills and Janice DeJohn seconded the motion and it was adopted unanimously.   (See below)
August Bill List
Check # 
Payee




Amount


1579

Execu-Tech



$2,500.00
1580

William Snyder


$   467.54

1581

HA City of Orange


$   250.00

1582

Makary Brota


$2,000.00

1583

Omar Muhajer


$1,000.00

1584

Appolonia Ezeani


$1,000.00

1585

Barsis Faris



$2,000.00

1586 

Secaucus Housing Authority
$1,680.00

September Bill List

1587

William Katchen, CPA

$2,000.00

1588

Execu Tech



$2,500.00

1589

William Snyder


$   431.31

1590

Luis Paez



$1,000.00

The topics of final discussion revolved around the scholarship payment protocol. Janice DeJohn talked about the inability of some recipients to follow directions in the simply timely manner of providing transcripts and other necessary documents for NJNAHRO to provide the annual payments of the scholarship.  Janice wants to create a more defined protocol for recipients to follow.  In addition, it was suggested that she get Housing Authorities to assist their resident with the document. 
Finally, there was approval of donating $250 for Plainfield Housing Authorities’ annual golf outing, and to continue that level of contribution for other Housing Authorities which have golf outings and are members of NJNAHRO.

With no further business Joseph Billy, Jr. asked for a motion to adjourn.  Jack Warren made a motion and Vernon Lawrence seconded it.  It was adopted unanimously.    The meeting adjourned at 11:14 a.m.

